THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Lowry Air Force Base Denver, Colorado 25 August 1953

Dear Mr. Carter:

Recently you wrote the President concerning a belt. I have done a little checking and find that the President's belt size is 36. Unfortunately, the belts that are here are being used; therefore, I could not send you a sample. But I am sure the size will suffice for your needs. Do not hesitate to let me know if there is anything further I can do.

May I add a personal note to convey my delight with your progress and recovery.

With kind regard and best wishes.

Cordially,

ROBERT L. SCHULZ

Lt. Colon 1, TC

Military Aide to the President

Mr. Amon Carter Fort Worth Star Telegram Fort Worth, Texas